

From: MARY HARBAUGH [mailto:mary@strongstreet.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, March 16, 2011 1:03 PM
To: nbptcharterreview@live.com
Cc: Sheila Mullins
Subject: absentee comment for public hearing
To members of the Charter Commission:
 

Please refine your proposal to disallow citizens to serve as members of more than one City committee. While this provision may be useful for elected officials -- I don't have enough information to offer an opinion on that narrow question -- this provision is not appropriate for most volunteer City committees.
 

Both state law and the City's ordinance adopting the Community Preservation Act, for example, require that the Community Preservation Committee's membership include representatives from several specific City committees, including the Planning Board, Conservation Commission, Historical Commission, Parks Commission, and others. Representatives from various committees have also been appointed (typically by vote of each board) to special City committees, such as the Strategic Land Use Study Committee, the Common Pasture Stewardship Committee, committees formed for shared Open Space Committee/Parks Commission projects, committees formed to develop zoning revisions/additions (such as the Open Space Residential District). These collaborations are essential to good government in Newburyport.
 

Equally important, the city has a shortage of skilled, committed volunteers with expertise in specific areas. Many, many committees have vacancies that stand for months on end. We as a city need all the help that qualified volunteers can offer! I think of one extremely valuable volunteer who serves on the Historical Commission, Community Preservation Committee, and Local Historic District Study Committee, all of which require and benefit greatly from special expertise in the area of historic preservation. I think of another who serves on the Moseley Woods Commission and has also volunteered to serve on a potential new committee governing off-leash dog hours in parks. I know of another who does good work for both the Conservation Commission and the Library Board. Real harm can be done by limiting such citizens volunteer work for the city.
 

Thank you for reconsidering this matter.
 

 

Mary Harbaugh
28 Strong Street
978-499-4440
